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MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: 19 May 2023 
  
TO: NGAM Membership and General Conference Attendees 
 
FROM: COL Scott Meyers- NGAM Past President 
 
SUBJECT: 2023 NGAM Nominations Report 
 
1. Per the NGAM bylaws, Article V, the President, 1st Vice President, 2nd Vice President, Secretary, and 
Treasurer of NGAM shall be elected bi-annually by majority vote at the Annual Conference.  Unless 
challenged, the 2nd Vice President will progress to the 1st Vice President and then the President position 
with each successive election cycle.  Unless terminated or removed from a position, members of this 
Executive Council shall serve their elected positions for two-year terms and cannot exceed two 
consecutive terms in each position. 
 
2.  Prior to the conference, the following nominations have been received: 
 
 a. President- 
    

Richie Sands 
 
 b. 1st Vice President- 
    
   Tony Woodruff- Incumbent 
 
 c. 2nd Vice President- 
 
   Nicole O’Halloran 
   Malorie Stephens 
 
 d. Secretary- 
 
   Justin Grecni 
 
 e. Treasurer- 
 
   Matt Ohrstrom** 
 
3.  Nominations will be accepted from the floor prior to elections this afternoon.  Contested races will be 
conducted via a paper ballot from the voting members. 

  
Scott Meyers, Past President 
Nominations Committee Co-Chair 


